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FEATURE STORY CONTINUED ON PAGE: 3 м 

THE ONGOING RESEARCH ON STUDEBAKER DEALERS IN THE GREATER ST. LOUIS MO AREA FROM JANUARY 

1934 THROUGH MARCH 1934. FROM ADõS IN THE POST-DISPATCH ARCHIVES   BY: Ed Meyer                                  

    PRESIDENTS REPORT: Auto Safety Features and òCreature Comfortsó   

I really enjoyed the article we ran last issue by Dan Kahl concerning the Raymond Loewy 

styled 1957 Liberty Mutual/Cornell University experimental òsafety caró.   As you might     

recall, this unique concept car showcased many innovative passenger safety features 

which were radical for the time yet foreshadowed structural and mechanical improvements 

that would become òindustry standardsó in the decades to follow.    

Studebaker was always known as an innovative company and, even in the early years, no 

slouch when it came to introducing improvements which would enhance safety, operator 

convenience and overall passenger comfort.   Many of the vintage Studebaker ads Ed  

Meyer has been including with his current stories on St. Louis dealers in the 1930õs mention 

Studebaker features like òa low center of gravityó (which helps prevent rollovers), òthe stur-

dy, reinforced all -steel roofò (vs. fabric covered wooden framing) and powerful, reliable 

hydraulic brakes.  And just a few years later, Studebaker introduces the famous òHill-Holderó 

to help drivers avoid the òroll back accidentsó common at that time with everyone piloting 

standard transmission cars.  Soon, Studebaker would also be offering disc brakes, seat belts, 

padded dashboards and, in the case of the trend -setting Avanti, a rollbar integrated into the 

roof for added passenger safety.  And Iõm sure Studebaker ad agency copywriters were 

happy to capitalize on the marketing value of these advanced features, particularly in an 

exotic, luxury touring model like the Avanti.  

However, lest we get too carried away with all these marvelous innovations, not every new 

auto feature would qualify as a safety improvement.   To illustrate my point, I recently met a 

fellow who owns a 1942 Packard limousine equipped with FACTORY AIR CONDITIONING!   

Needless to say, back then A/C was an exotic (and expensive!) option which had been 

introduced (by Packard) just two years prior to the outbreak of WWII.  Combine this with the 

very short õ42 model year run (again, due to the war) and you have an extremely rare car.   

But hereõs the best part (see photo of air conditioner tag       

below); òBecause of [wartime]  defense restrictions the only 

gas available as a refrigerant for this apparatus is a poisonous 

gasó!!  Yep, if the A/C goes on the fritz, youõd better stop using 

it so those in the car arenõt asphyxiated!  And, by the way, as 

the owner/operator, Packard says youõre responsible if any-

one is injured.   Imagine what the Consumer Product Safety 

Commission, the National Highway Traffic Admin., the EPA, 

OSHA and a hundred other government agencies would have 

to say about this today.  Oh, my!   

Looking forward to seeing everyone in Chesterfield on May 7 th..     
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The ad at right ap-

peared in the St. Louis 

Post-Dispatch on 

2/9/1934.  

Studebaker started  

January 1934 with the 

same 8 greater St. 

Louis area              

Studebaker           

dealerships it had at 

the end of December 

1933.  But since     

Studebaker quietly 

dropped their entry 

level Rockne models 

at the start of the 

1934 model year.  It 

would seem          

Studebaker also 

dropped at that time 

Dierl Motor Sales, 

1335 South 7th   

Boulevard, St. Louis, 

MO, that they had 

added on 3/5/1933 

just to sell just Rockne 

band of cars but not 

Studebaker.          

Studebaker still had 

#1. Arthur R. Lindburg, 

Inc., Exclusive St. 

Louis Studebaker  

Distributor, Grand 

and Lindell, St. Louis, 

MO., #2.  Hammond 

Motor Car Co.     

Granite City, IL, #3.  

Cookson  Motor CO., 

East St. Louis, IL.. , #4. 

Bopp Broths., Webster 

Groves, MO., #5. 

KOERNER-SNIPEN, 

Inc., SOUTH SIDE   

Studebaker, 3456 

South Grand, Blvd. St. 

Louis, MO., #6. T. H. 

Johnson Motor Co., 

Alton, IL.  #7. The  

Moto -Rite, 5180 

Delmar Blvd. ðat Lake, 

St. Louis, MO., #8. 

Endres  Motor Sales, 

Belleville, IL..   
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Weõll Studebaker dealers in the greater St. Louis, MO area have now been hit with the worst of 

the greatest economic downturn in modern US history in the Great Depression.  Plus the Stu-

debaker factory has been forced into receivership along with the suicide of Studebakerõs 

President Albert Erskine and the dropping of Studebakerõs important entry level product, the 

Rockne.  Thatõs the second time Studebaker has failed in their launch of an entry level  prod-

uct in the past 5 years.   

Yet in spite of being hit with everything but a second world war, Studebakers dealerships in 

the greater St. Louis, MO area have remained remarkedly stable in numbers and ownerships.  

With the dropping of the Rockne model at the start of the 1934 model year they seem to have 

obviously lost Dierl Motor Sales at that time which Studebaker added on 3/5/1933 to sell only 

the Rockne model.  I donõt see Dierl Motors selling Studebakers now so it seems Studebaker 

dropped them along with the Rockne in the St. Louis market.  

So yes Iõm impressed that these Studebaker dealers were hit with everything possible and 

more and yet everyone was well capitalized enough to survive with their previous owners and 

no one having to search for new sources of capital to survive.  The Studebaker factory could 

learn a few things from their St. Louis area dealers about financial management of the  

The above ads from top left to right and clockwise appeared in the St. Louis Post -Dispatch on 1/14/1934, 

1/14/1934, 2/18/1934 and 3/4/1934.  
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Day!   

I like the ad above as it shows a rare glimpse of the rural Studebaker dealerships of 

the day in Missouri and Illinois but still around the greater St. Louis, Missouri and East 

St. Louis, IL areas.  This is the first time the Studebaker factory had done this since 

1929 and finally reflected the fact the St. Louis Post -Dispatch was read far beyond 

the geographical boarders of just St. Louis, MO. In these difficult times all              

Studebaker dealers in both states needed all the support and merchandising help 

they could get.  

FEATURE STORY CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE: 

The above ads and articles appeared  From 

top left to right and clockwise in the St. Louis 

Post-Dispatch on 2/4/1934, 1/14/1934, 

12/7/1931, 3/11/1934 and 1/14/1934.  
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In spite of all the sad news and tragedy Studebaker and its dealers had 

endured since 1929.  They managed to celebrate for at least one day on 

February 18, 1934 the 83rd anniversary of the Studebaker company.  Paul 

G. Hoffman, President of the Studebaker Sales Corporation, said on that 

day that Studebaker sales were exceeding the current 5,000 vehicles per 

month figure.  For what itõs worth 5,000 vehicles per week is the normal 

weekly production total for an assembly plant on two, 40 hour, work shifts 

with no overtime.  While this may have been a good production total for 

mid -priced automobiles during the Great Depression.  The Studebaker 

Plants in South Bend, IN were being greatly underutilized.   

I noticed on March 11, 1934 Metzger Auto Sales, 7434 Manchester Road 

in Maplewood opened up as a new DeSoto -Plymouth dealership. From 

8/1952 to 8/1958 this same dealership building would become 

McClintock Studebaker Motor Sales.  And from 8/1962 to 3/1966 the 

same building would become Maplewood Motors Studebaker.  

YOUR MO/IL GATEWAY CHAPTER 2023 OFFICERS AND CONTACT INFORMATION: 

MEMBERSHIP/SECRETARY:                    Louetta Bushdiecker,  louettabushdiecker@att.net       (636) 448 -0767 

PRESIDENT, EDITOR, WEBMASTER:        Ben Alspach                 thealspachs@comcast.net          (770) 362 -6734  

VICE-PRESIDENT:                                  Gary Krautmann,            gkrautmann@sbcglobal.net     (314)-308-4788  

TREASURER:                                           Phil Hendrickson,          fishnphil1@aol.com                      (314)-420-4114 

CHAPTER HISTORIAN:                           Milt Yoder,                     mryoder@swbell.net ,                  (314) 842-5739 

FACEBOOK EDITOR:                             Lew Schucart,               lschuc@mac.com                         (314) 578-7911 

Visit the  MO/IL Gateway SDC Chapter of the SDC at:   

Visit the International Studebaker Drivers Club at: http://www.studebakerdriversclub.com/index.asp  

Visit the Avanti Owners Association International at: http://www.aoai.org/  

Visit the Studebaker National Museum online at:  www.studebakermuseum.org  

                                                                                                  STUDEBAKER ONLINE 

с 

The above Photo -articles articles appeared in the St. Louis Post -Dispatch at right from top to bottom on 11/12/1933 and 10/8/193 3.  

FEATURE STORY CONTINUED:  

The above Photo -articles articles appeared in the St. Louis Post -Dispatch from top left to right and clockwise on 1/14/1934, 3/2 5/1934, 

3/25/1934 and 3/11/1934.  

mailto:thealspachs@comcast.net
mailto:gkrautmann@sbcglobal.net
http://www.studebakermuseum.org/
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Sunday May 7th at 1:00 PM. We will be touring the car collection of Gateway member Richard (Dick) Koop.   The name and 

address of Dickõs facility is:  The Place, 600 Spirit Valley East Drive, Chesterfield, MO 63305.   There is a party room we can u se 

for lunch and our meeting.   Please bring your own lunch OR we will be ordering òbox lunchesó from a local subshop.           

Estimated cost is $11 per box lunch.   To order box lunches, please contact VP Gary Krautmann by May 1 st. 

 

June  13-16, 2023 AOAI  2023 INTERNATIONAL MEET, St. Louis, MO.,  The host hotel,  DoubleTree  Westport  is just across   Highway 364  

from  the  Westport  Plaza complex,  the  location  for our  2015 meet.  We have  arranged  with  the  Meet   Hotel  for a  room  rate 

of $129 a night excluding taxes and fees. Included with each room is breakfast for two.  Doubletree Hotel Reservations On  

Line: .co  AOAI MEET REGISTRATION ONLINE: https://aoai.org/shop/cart.php?

target=product&product_id=52  Doubletree Hotel Telephone Reservation: 800 -445-8667. Please refer any questions to Don Hart 

314-277-1065 or donhart@aoai.org   RESERVATIONS CLOSE May 23, 2023. 

Sunday, July 9th, Glencoe, MO.   Members of the Gateway Chapter will gather at 1:15pm to ride the Wabash, Frisco, & Pacific 

RRõs miniature steam train along the Meramec River.  The depot is located at 101 Grand Ave., Glencoe, MO 63038. Glenco is 

about 3 miles north of Eureka, just off Hwy. 109.    From Hwy 109, turn east on Old State Rd. and then make a quick right on 

Washington Ave.   Go about ½ mile (the name of the road will change but stay on the same pavement) and the road will end 

at the train depot.   Cost is $5 per passenger.   Following the train ride, we will regroup at a nearby restaurant.   For more info , 

contact VP Gary Krautmann.  

 

September 12 -16, 2023, 59th Studebaker International Meet, Manitowoc, Wisconsin, Tuesday, September 12 - Saturday,     

September 16.  More information to come.  

Sunday, 9/17/2023, 10:30 AM Our Chapter Picnic and our September Chapter Meeting at Sylvan Springs Park near Jefferson  

Barracks ð Artillery Shelter ð 300 Halsey Rd., St. Louis, MO 63125.  Chapter picnic/auction/September chapter meeting, food, 

fun,      Studebakerõs & Avantiõs. Chapter will provide sub lunches in a bag and can soda.  Just bring portable seating if de-

sired to eat and Stude parts/memorabilia for the auction.  

     2023 MO/IL GATEWAY STUDEBAKER DRIVERS CLUB CHAPTER CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 REPORT  

MO-IL Gateway Chapter SDC ð April 2023 Treasurerõs Report 

There has been no financial activity since our last meeting on March 12, 2023.  

As of 4/26/2023, The current checking account balance is:  $5,944.05 

After one membership renewal and 

one new member at the March 12, 

2023, meeting the 2023 membership 

renewals have come to a complete 

stop. We currently have 25 paid 

members, with 9 members from 2022 

that have not renewed their mem-

bership.  

Dues can be mailed to:   

Phil Hendrickson, 1338 Pine Drive, 

Arnold, MO 63010   

Additional contact information:  

Phone: 314-420-4114 

Email: fishnphil1@aol.com  

Phil Hendrickson - 

Treasurer  

 

Phil Hendrickson and his 1989 silver Avanti convertible above.  

https://www.hilton.com/en/book/reservation/rooms/?ctyhocn=STLWPDT&arrivalDate=2023-06-13&departureDate=2023-06-18&groupCode=CDTCCM&room1NumAdults=1&cid=OM%2CWW%2CHILTONLINK%2CEN%2CDirectLink
https://aoai.org/shop/cart.php?target=product&product_id=52
https://aoai.org/shop/cart.php?target=product&product_id=52
mailto:donhart@aoai.org?subject=2023%20Avanti%20Meet%20St.%20Louis%20Question&body=null
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Report #1  

From Jeff Wassilak,  Missouri  Regional  Manager,  Studebaker  Drivers Club,  9423 Trillium Drive,  Saint Louis, MO 63126-2839.     

Telephone: 314 -849-0591, Cell phone: 314 -580-3753, Email: cleanh2o@sbcglobal.net . 

Some Studebaker,  Packard  and  Avanti  history  this month: March 1, 1961 Studebaker -Packard acquires Chemical             

Compounds, Inc.   Name later changed to STP., March  2, 1895 Henry Studebaker dies., March  3, 1960 Studebaker -Packard 

acquires  Gravely Tractors, Inc., March 4, 1966 Announcement of Studebaker Canadian plant closing., March 5, 1962           

Studebaker -Packard acquires Schafer, Inc., March 9, 1935  Studebaker out of receivership., March  12, 1831 Clement           

Studebaker's born,, March  16, 1917 John M.  Studebaker dies., March 16, 1962 Studebaker -Packard acquires Paxton Products, 

Inc. , March  17, 1966 Last Studebakers built in Canada., March 19, 1931 Knute Rockne named manager of sales promotion of 

Studebaker., March 20, 1980 Leo Newman dies., March 21, 1933 Studebaker enters into receivership., March 26, 1868 H & C 

Studebaker renamed to Studebaker Brothers Manufacturing Company., March 30, 1962 Studebaker receives $19.5 million 

contract for military trucks., March 31, 1931 Knute Rockne dies in airplane crash.  

The Missouri February report has 1 NEW member (located in Kansas City) and 9 EXPIRED  members (located in Greenwood, 

Kansas City, Springfield, Lee's Summit, Liberty, Saint Peters, Ozark, and Fenton) . 

The Illinois February report has 3 NEW members (located in Peoria, Chicago, and Marion) and 12 EXPIRED members  (located 

in Harvard, Joliet, Glenview, Oak Lawn, Mount Vernon, Marion, Des Plaines, Chicago, North Aurora, Seneca, and Irving).  

For this and future months: I encourage your chapter to reach out and contact all NEW members in the Member Reports in  

your region.  Also, why not contact RENEWED SDC members who are not current members of your chapter?  Ask them 

about their interest in Studebaker, then invite them to upcoming local events.  I believe telephone calls or voice mail mes-

sages are more  effective  than  emails, which  can  be  easily  forgotten.  Follow  up  an  initial  contact  with  a  mailed  news-

letter  and/or an email (with newsletter or calendar of upcoming events attached.) If their name is on the EXPIRED list, I sug-

gest contacting  them and asking why they did not renew.  If you know them tell them they are missed and invite them to 

chapter events as a guest.  Again follow up with a newsletter by mail.  I believe cordial persistence (and don't let rejection 

stop you) can produce some positive responses.  

 

From Studebaker National Museum YouTube video "The Evolution of a Champion" 1934 promotional film.   No sound.   Duration 

is 7 minutes 22 seconds ..,  

VIDEO URL: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2gG5MJdxHHs  

From Studebaker National Museum YouTube video short "Top of the Line: Studebaker's President opens this Friday!" posted 

February 16, 2023  é  

VIDEO URL; https://www.youtube.com/shorts/V_uQcACoY5I  

Report #2  

Some Studebaker,  Packard  and  Avanti  history  this month: April 1, 1836 Peter Studebaker born., April 1, 1887 Rebecca 

Mohler Studebaker dies., April  5, 1991 Designer Bob Andrews dies., April 9, 1963 Super Larks and Super Hawks introduced., 

April 14, 1982 Gravely Tractors, Inc. division sold by McGraw -Edison., April 19, 1950 Studebaker Engineer Ray Cole dies., 

April 19, 1976 Nate Altman dies., April 25, 1962 Avanti sets new world production car record of 21.4 miles in 60.8               

seconds.   Top speed of 171.10 mph., April 26, 1962 Avanti introduced to the public., April 26, 1962  Packard name dropped 

from title of Studebaker Corporation., April 27, 1974 Frost & French, Inc. of Los Angeles closes.   It was the last Studebaker 

dealership., April 28, 1986 Michael Kelly assumes ownership of Avanti.  

The Missouri March report has 2 NEW members (located in Florissant and Independence) and 1 EXPIRED  member (located 

in Crane).   NEW MEMBER: Terry Johns, 1780 Clover LN, Florissant, MO., 63031, 314 -522-678, halftrackjohns@att.net  

The Illinois March report has 1 NEW member (located in Island Lake) and NO EXPIRED members.  

I hope  to see you  at  upcoming  chapter  events.  Sincerely,  Jeff Wassilak  

mailto:cleanh2o@sbcglobal.net
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The Missouri/Illinois Gateway Chapter of Studebaker Driverõs Club gathered at Sunday, 2:00 pm, March 12, 2023, at Wesley 

Rogerõs Steak and Buffet restaurant, in Arnold, Missouri for their March meeting. 

Members present:  Ben Alspach, Jeff Wassilak, Joe Bushdiecker, Mary Ann Bushdiecker,  George Yoder, Cynthia Yoder, Don 

Hart, Gary Krautmann, Denny LaBantschnig, Susan LaBantschnig, Lewis Schucart, Phil Hendrickson, Gregg Ford, Richard Koop,  

Cyndy Schwab and Louetta Bushdiecker.   Visitors: Andrew Schwartz and (his mother) Rose Ann Schwartz.  

Ben Alspach Mo/Il Gateway President called the meeting to order at 3:00pm.  

Ben thanked Phil Hendrickson, for arranging the restaurant for our meeting.  He also welcomed Andrew Schuartz, Rose Ann 

Schwartz, as well as members Richard Koop and Denny & Susan LaBantschnig who had not been able to attend a meeting for some t ime . 

The Secretary passed out the Minutes from the January meeting.  Ben asked for any comments. None were received.  Phil 

Hendrickson made a motion the Minutes be accepted, Joe Bushdiecker seconded and the motion passed.  

Ben asked Phil Hendrickson for the Treasures Report.  Phil said there was $5,897.05 in the checking account.   He closed the 

old bank accounts and set up a new account at Enterprise Bank where there are no service fees.  The Club had received a 

letter from the State of Missouri declaring it is a Not -for- Profit organization.   Question was asked if that meant the club ha d to 

submit a form to not pay sales taxes and not file federal and/or state tax returns.  Phil explained Not -for- Profit status did n ot 

mean Tax Exempt status, which would require completion of other forms.  It is Philõs understanding the clubõs financial activities  

are below exemption level and there is no benefit to seeking Tax Exempt status.  If tax return forms are required, he would 

need to seek assistance in completing.  Don Hart made a motion to accept Not -For-Profit status and not pursue Tax Exempt 

status.  The motion was seconded by Cyndy Schwab vote taken and passed.  

Ben announced that Mr. Bob Palma, Turning Wheels Co -Operator Editor, had passed away.  He resided in Indiana.  

Jeff Wassilak,  Zone Coordinator was asked, to give his report.  He announced World of Wheels Show in Kansas City March 10 -

12 had 10 entries from Heart of America Chapter.  He suggested planning for carpooling next year and try to arrange a visit t o 

private Armacost Museum located in Grandview, (south of downtown KC).  Also announced Swap Meet sponsored by Model 

T Club 6 am to 4pm May 7at GCS Credit Union Ballpark (Grizzlies Stadium).  For more information website is: http://

stlmodeltclub.org/swapmeet.html.   

Ben asked Lou Schucart about the chapter website status.  Lou said he restored the old site and would be working on updat-

ing soon. The domain is òGatewaysdc.orgó. 

 Don Hart reported planning for the AOAI International Meet  June 13 ñ17, 2023 is progressing and requested more volunteers.   

Phil Hendrickson will be handling the setup of the cars at the òMuseum of Transportationó.  Don mentioned he was planning 

on sending out an E -mail blast soon with more information.  

Ben mentioned that he had heard from the Hudson Car Club.  They are participating in a car show on the  Old Chain of Rocks 

Bridge on Sunday, October 8, 2023, and cost $30.00 per vehicle.  The St. Louis Classic Packard Car Club is planning to attend  

an òorphanó car show at Gateway Classics in  Shiloh, IL on Saturday, Sept.16th and they have invited our Studebaker Club to 

join them.   Hudson, Nash, Kaiser & others expected to be attending.  More  information will be forthcoming.  

Ben handed out sample name tags to the officers (vice president, treasurer, secretary) while wearing one.  He offered to 

make name tags.  Studebaker lanyards can be purchased from the Museum and provided to Gateway members at no cost 

(the chapter will cover the expense)  Phil Hendrickson made a motion that name tag holders and lanyard be purchased.  Lou 

Schucart seconded and the motioned passed.  

Ben asked if there was any old business and received no response.  Ben asked for new business and none was mentioned.  

Gary Krautmann mentioned a mini steam train ride off of highway 109 in Glenco, Missouri called the òWabash, Frisco and Pa-

cific Mini --Train Rideó and wondered if it would be a nice place for a meeting.  Ben asked him to get more information and 

report at the next meeting. This might be an idea for our July gathering.  

Ben said that member Milt Yoder had done a great job organizing the Vendor Guide section in the latest issue of Turning Wheel s. 

The Clubõs next meeting will be on May 7, 2023 at 2:00pm at Richard Koopõs car Storage compound (called òThe Placeó) at 

600 Spirit Valley Road in Chesterfield, Missouri.  (It is very close to the Spirit of St Louis Airport.)   

The 50/50 drawing was won by Mary Ann Bushdiecker.  Phil Hendrickson made a motion to adjourn the meet.  Don Hart     

seconded the motion and the motion passed.  Submitted by: Louetta Bushdiecker Secretary  

MINUTES FOR THE MARCH MEETING OF MO/IL  GATEWAY SDC & AOAI  CLUBS    BY: Louetta Bushdiecker 
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Member car photos from our Sunday March 12 SDC Gateway chapter meeting at the Wesley Rogers Steak and Buffet in     

Arnold, Mo.   

               PHOTOS OF THE CARS AT THE MARCH MEETING OF MO/IL  GATEWAY SDC & AOAI  CLUBS     

That's a red 1950 Studebaker Champion Starlight Coupe above and it belongs to  new member Andy Schwartz of Fairview 

Heights, IL.  Of course thatõs our chapter treasurer Phil Hendrickson's 1989 silver Avanti convertible at right.  Photos courtesy of 

member Lew Schucart and Ben Alspach.  
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MO/IL GATEWAY CHAPTER OF THE STUDEBAKER DRIVERS CLUB FREE CLASSIFIEDS 

мм 

AUTOMOTILE APPRAISAL SERVICE,1164 Arbor Place Drive, St. 

Louis, MO 63088, Member International Society of Appraisers, 

The personal property specialists of antique, classic, sport, 

muscle, replicaôs, foreign cars-trucks. Call Carl T. Roedel Jr., 

ISA AM, (314) 821-4015, cell: (314) 808-7838,                          

autoappraisal7@sbcglobal.net 

BEZ AUTO ALCHEMY Classic car restoration services specializing 
in Avanti & Studebaker vehicles. Cell: (573)-318-8948, email: 

STUDEBAKER/AVANTI MECHANIC: James Moore near Springfield, 

IL, Call: (708)-856-6932 

JIMS SALES & SERVICE: All 

types of antique auto radio 

repair & service including 

upgrading to modern     

stereo, 455 North Gerdes 

street, Breese, IL, 62230, 

Call at:(618)-526-8492 

   

tp er
 

Main ST., ST. Peters, MO 
63378, 636-278-3841,                                  
http:// 

et m
Member Tony Stoverink 
said they did a great job on 
his Studebaker business 
coupe and worked well with 
supplier Studebaker       
International. 

    
512 W. Gallatin St., 

Vandalia, IL 624-71, Phone: 
(618)-283

 
notch paint detailing by 
hand. You will not believe 
how he can make tired 
paint look like new. 1002 
Hanley Industrial Ct.,  
Brentwood, MO 63144, 
phone: (636)-851-7333 or 
(314)-733-5212, email: 
www.williamsautodetail.com 
or in-
fo@williamsautodetail.com 

ððððððððððððð
GATEWAY SDC MEMBER 
ROBERT VINLUANôS 1963      
STUDEBAKER LARK     
DAYTONA CONVERTIBLE IS 
FOR SALE AT RIGHT. MAKE 
OFFER: 

FOR SALE: 1954 Studebaker 

Conestoga Wagon, contact 

Jaclyn Clay at: 618 -339-

1888 or 

jaclay@vandals203.org  

This was longtime Gateway 

& National SDC member    

Johnny  Thieles car.  

FOR SALE: 1949 Studebaker 2 ton dually flatbed truck with staked 

sides that lifts up and dumps.  The odometer says 25,356.   The 

carburetor has recently been rebuilt, the brakes are new and the 

truck runs well.  Contact Ann Skelton at: anna1974ma-

rie@hotmail.com  to make offer.  

FOR SALE: 1947 Champion 4 -door sedan, 3 -speed manual, radio, 

46,999 miles, good paint & interior, car has been  garaged and 

not started since 1985, in Glen Carbon, IL, Call: Mrs. Normal Hall 

at: (618) -980-0921, $3,000 or make offer.  

 

FOR SALE: 1952 Champion convertible, 327 Chevy engine, runs 

seats from a Chrysler New Yorker. Dadõs first car since 1967 and 

have title.  Went through brakes, body work done, needs paint.  

Call for pictures, price negotiable.  Car in Marion, IL about 10 

miles from Carbondale, IL.  Contact Micah Thorn at (618) 713 -

3440 or mthorntech@yahoo.com .   

mailto:autoappraisal7@sbcglobal.net
mailto:bez-hawk@outlook.com
http://www.stpetersgarage.com/
http://www.williamsautodetail.com/
mailto:info@williamsautodetail.com
mailto:info@williamsautodetail.com
mailto:jaclay@vandals203.org
mailto:anna1974marie@hotmail.com
mailto:anna1974marie@hotmail.com

